MINUTES

APRIL, 2021
The Regular Board Meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President, Robert Spurley on Wednesday, April 14, 2021 at 7:03 p.m. at the Village Hall.
Roll Call:  Robert Spurley, Denny Rickard, Jim Wardell, Sarah Brindley, Jason Cartwright, John Trace
Absent:  Jake Johnson
Employees: Kevin Liddicoat, Shelly Bull, Randy Kitelinger, Alan Schrank

Citizens:  Doug Rider, Larry Dale Schultz 

Larry Dale informed the board that a softball league will be held on Wednesdays from  May 12th through July, 2021.  Games would be at 7, 8 and 9 p.m.  He questioned if the board would like possible donations for the upkeep of the diamond by the village.  No donation was requested at this time.
  Motion by Sarah Brindley and seconded by Jason Cartwright to approve the March 10, 2021 regular board minutes.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Denny Rickard and seconded by Jim Wardell to approve the March
 2021, treasurer’s reports.  Motion carried 6-0.
STAFF REPORTS:

Sewer/Water/Public Works- Kitelinger reported sludge is hauled.  Also an old gravestone has tipped over and broke.  It will be laid down since there is no way to repair these very old stones.
The park is opened up and they are getting the ball field ready and will roll the park and cemetery which is quite bumpy
Liddicoat reported the cheese factory has a new meter and bypass with a check valve.  Hydrant flushing will be scheduled soon.
Police- Alan reported 16 certified letters for unlicensed vehicle and junk were sent out
Clerk – Reminded the board the scheduled Open Book and Board of Review
New Business:

A)  Trace commented that there are trees needed to be cut down on Dodgeville St.  The street committee will determine which trees and talk to the landowner, Jerry Pete.
Motion by John Trace and seconded by Denny Rickard to have the street committee       determine which trees to cut on for the future grading of Dodgeville Street.  Motion   passed 6-0.

B) Trace wants to start determining village hall maintenance projects and asked Kitelinger to set up a list of other village buildings in need 
C) The street committee will meet Wednesday, 21st, 2021 at 5 p.m. and the building maintenance  meeting will follow.
D)   Jason Cartwright motioned and Sarah Brindley seconded to revise the Minimum Rate Policy.   Motion carried 6-0.
E)  John Trace motioned and Sarah Brindley seconded to accept the bid from Scott Construction to crack fill the entire village in the amount of $10,000.  Motion passed 6-0.
F) Kitelinger provided three bids for a new lawnmower.  John Trace motioned and Jason Cartwright seconded to purchase the Gravely mower from Mueller Implement for $10,900.  Motion passed 6-0.
G) Bull provided information from the village attorney and Mound City Bank regarding a loan/line of credit for future projects. 
Old Business – 
A)  The board asked for the Loan/line of credit projects/expenses be tabled for the May board meeting.

B)  John Trace   motioned  and seconded by Denny Rickard to approve the septic storage charge for $10 per 1000 gallons to $25 per $1000 gallons effective immediately.    Motion carried.

Brindley had a call from a resident questioning why pagers and other equipment were being auctioned off.  It was explained the pagers and other equipment are obsolete.  The money from the WI Surplus for the old items will be put in the fire dept. checking account.

A park committee meeting was set for Monday, April 26, 2021, at 4 p.m. at the village park.

Jason Cartwright motioned and seconded by Sarah Brindley to approve April, 2021 bills.  Motion passed 6-0.

Motion by Jim Wardell and seconded by Jason Cartwright  to adjourn the meeting 8:21 pm.  Motion carried.

Shelly Bull/Linden Village Clerk

